## **ATECO GROUP**

Vehicle Emissions Working Group The Department of Infrastructure & Regional Development GPO Box 594 CANBERRA ACT 2601

16 March, 2017

Ateco company response to "Vehicle emissions standards for cleaner air" Draft Regulatory Impact Statement

Dear Vehicle Emissions Working Group,

As the Australian supplier of LDV branded vehicles and members of the Federal Chamber of Automotive Industry (FCAI), our company has been actively following and participating in FCAI discussions on the "Vehicle emissions standards for cleaner air" Draft Regulatory Impact Statement.

Additionally, our Australian representatives have attended all FCAI vehicle emissions member briefing sessions as well the Stakeholder Forum on Vehicle Emissions and are abreast with the key policies and positions of the FCAI.

Please consider this letter as our company's official response to the "Vehicle emissions standards for cleaner air" Draft Regulatory Impact Statement.

Our company fully supports the FCAI's response.

Kind regards,

Michael James

National Service Manager LDV